
 
 
November 15, 2019 
 
 
Public Service Radio Announcement  
 
 
Dear Radio Station members: 
 
The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) will be visiting your community on November 
24th and we would greatly appreciate your assistance in helping us make this visit a success.  
 
We kindly ask that you please air this announcement once or twice a day in English and 
Inuktitut if possible, starting today and run it until the date of our meeting on November 
24th. 
 
If you have any questions, please call Heather Rasmussen, Senior Policy Advisor, toll free 
at 1-866-233-3033. We look forward to seeing you soon. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 



 
------------------------------------------------------ 

Public Service Announcement 
 
The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) will be conducting a Final Community 
Tour in the Qikiqtani Region to discuss NIRB’s Final Report and findings, 
recommendations and next steps regarding the Strategic Environmental 
Assessment in Baffin Bay and Davis Strait  
 
The NIRB will be hosting a public meeting at the Cadet Hall on November 24th, 2019 
at 6:00pm  
 
A Presentation will be given and you will have opportunity to ask questions and 
provide feedback on the Final SEA Report. 
 

Light refreshments will be served and door prizes will be given away.  Simultaneous 
interpretation will also be provided in English and Inuktitut. 

 

 
 

 


